March 31, 1973

Mr. Stephen Saxenian
Bagdad Carpet Cleaning Co. Inc.
5669 Westheimer
Houston, Texas 77027

Dear Steve:

It was good to hear from you. It is very heartening to know that the value of your property is increasing. It makes the future all the more promising.

One thing must be kept in mind, however.

Any thoughts of selling the property must be tempered by the knowledge that specific procedures exist and must be followed, as outlined in the by-laws. And of course, approval of the Diocesan Council and the Diocesan Board of Trustees will be required.

We are sure you are aware of this; we mention it here, in response to the possibility expressed in your letter, to make sure the procedures are not inadvertently overlooked.

Prayerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian Primate